
 
Lydeard St Lawrence and Tolland Village Newsletter  

 
August 2020 

 
Deadline for items – 25th of each month – to Liz (liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com or 667375) 

 
 

Date Activity 

Sat 1st  

Sun 2nd  LSL Morning Prayer 11.15 am 

Mon 3rd Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

Tue 4th Kerbside Recycling Collection 

Wed 5th  

Thu 6th 

Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

 

LSL Church Open for Private Prayer  

11:00 am – 12:00 noon. 

Fri 7th  

Sat 8th  

Sun 9th 
LSL Patronal Festival Holy Communion 

11.15 am 

Mon 10th Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

Tue 11th 
Garden (Green), Household (Black) and 

Kerbside Recycling Collection 

Wed 12th  

Thu 13th 

Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

 

LSL Church Open for Private Prayer  

11:00 am – 12:00 noon. 

Fri 14th  

Sat 15th  

Sun 16th LSL Holy Communion 11.15 am 

Mon 17th Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

Tue 18th Kerbside Recycling Collection 

Wed 19th  

Date Activity 

Thu 20th 

Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

LSL Church Open for Private Prayer  

11:00 am – 12:00 noon. 

Fri 21st 
Tolland Church 10.00 am Gathering In The 

Hay – see below 

Sat 22nd  

Sun 23rd 

CF Holy Communion 9.30 am 

 

Tolland Church 10.30 am Informal 

Churchyard Gathering – see below 

 

LSL Church Open for Private Prayer  

11:00 am – 12:00 noon. 

Mon 24th Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

Tue 25th 
Garden (Green), Household (Black) and 

Kerbside Recycling Collection 

Wed 26th  

Thu 27th 

Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

LSL Church Open for Private Prayer  

11:00 am – 12:00 noon. 

 Fri 28th  

Sat 29th  

Sun 30th  
LSL Church Open for Private Prayer  

11:00 am – 12:00 noon. 

Mon 31st  BANK HOLIDAY 

Tue 1st   

Wed 2nd  Kerbside Recycling Collection  

 

 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
 

Planning Applications 
 

The Parish Council is still receiving, considering and commenting on local planning applications.  

 

Listed below are those currently under consideration by the council: 

 

1. Planning Application 41/20/0006 

Erection of a two-storey extension with rendering of dwelling at Glebe Farm, Tolland Road, Tolland          

 The Parish Council is considering this application. 

 

 

2. Planning Application 22/20/0009/T 

Application to fell one Cherry tree and one Coniferous tree at Nethercot Barn, Nethercot Farm,  

Bishops Lydeard. 

The Parish Council is considering this application. 

 

 

 

mailto:liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com
https://www2.somersetwestandtaunton.gov.uk/asp/webpages/plan/PlAppDets.asp?casefullref=41/20/0006
https://www2.somersetwestandtaunton.gov.uk/asp/webpages/plan/PlAppDets.asp?casefullref=22/20/0009/T


 

CHURCH and WORSHIP NEWS 

 
TOLLAND 

 

Tolland church is open during daylight hours for reflection, contemplation and private prayer.  There is hand 

sanitiser for people to use and the Tolland church team are regularly wiping down surfaces.   

 

Friday 21st August, 10.00 am - 'Gathering in the hay' in Tolland churchyard, volunteers are needed collect up 

the cut long grass to encourage the wildflowers. We’ll be working with the Milverton Conservation Volunteers 

and starting at 10 am but you’re welcome at any time.   

 

Sunday 23rd August, 10.30 am - Everyone is welcome at Tolland church’s informal ‘gathering’ in the 

churchyard, weather permitting.  Please bring your own chairs and a cup for refreshments, if you want to stay 

and chat afterwards 

 

TOLLAND CHURCH TREASURER - URGENT 

 

Tolland PCC is currently looking for a new treasurer to replace Neil Longstreet who is looking to hang up his 

spreadsheet after many years of sterling work in the job.  

 

The task is not onerous, but book-keeping skills would be useful, more important is an enthusiasm to be involved 

with the Tolland PCC in helping to keep a very special little church alive. To find out more or have a chat about 

what is involved, please contact the church warden Linda Lloyd either on 01984 623155 or 07786 333932 or by 

email  linda@goulds-farm.co.uk  

 

LYDEARD ST LAWRENCE 

 

Lydeard St Lawrence church is open for private prayer and meditation on Thursday and Sunday each week 

between 11.00 am and 12 noon unless there is a Sunday service.    

 

Sunday 2nd August, 11.15 am Morning Prayer.  

 

Sunday 9th August, 11.15 am Patronal Festival Holy Communion, all welcome. 

 

Sunday 16th August, 11.15 am Holy Communion 

 

Please note that there will be advice and direction at the start of each service on the current protocol re individuals 

coming to the altar, only two at a time, and that communion will be wafers only, no drinking from a common 

cup. 

 

The Licensing of Revd. Mark Hurley is to be held on Monday 3rd August at 3.00 pm and will be conducted on 

Zoom, details to follow. Initially Mark will be Licensed as Priest in Charge of the Benefice and then once we can 

all get together again in person, Mark will be Inducted as Rector of the Benefice. 

 

 

COMBE FLOREY 

 

Sunday 23rd August, 9.30 am Holy Communion, all welcome. 

 

 

SCARR CHAPEL 

 

Scarr Chapel have taken the decision to stick with Zoom meetings for the foreseeable future and will review 

this again in October. 

 

 

mailto:linda@goulds-farm.co.uk


VILLAGE NEWS 
 

TOLLAND BOOK STALL - NOW CLOSED 
 
Inclement weather has made the Book Stall non-viable so the cart has been wheeled in for the last time. But well 
done to Beverlie and Tim for raising yet more money for Tolland church. 
 
 

HORTICULTURAL SHOW CANCELLED 

 

Sadly, but unsurprisingly, this year’s Horticultural Show has been cancelled. Let’s hope that we can go ahead 

next year.  

DELIVERY DRIVER JOB AT THE SCHOOL 

School Lunch Delivery Driver – Lydeard St Lawrence Primary School 

Due to the additional pressures placed on our school during this period, Lydeard St Lawrence Primary school is 
looking for a local person to pick up and deliver our daily lunches from The Castle School in Taunton.  

This will initially be a temporary role for the autumn term with the possibility, depending on circumstances, of 
the role being continued for the rest of the academic year.   

The role will be term time only for 1 hour per day. The salary will be £9.18 per hour with additional travel 
expenses.  Applicants must be reliable and have their own transport for this role.  

Job sharing would be considered. 

Lydeard St Lawrence Primary School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment.  This post is subject to a DBS 
and all relevant pre-employment checks. 

Please contact Mrs. Ellis in the school office for further details: 01984 667287 

 

CHARITY FACE MASKS 

 

Kathy and Laura in Tolland have been making face masks which they are now offering for sale at £3.50. All the 

money they raise from this will be donated to the charity Sarcoma UK in memory of their son and brother Will 

who died from the disease in January. 

 

You can see some of their masks here, all of which are reversible and can be machine washed. They also have an 

ever changing selection of materials so speak to them if there is something you particularly fancy. 

 

If you would like one (or two) of these masks, please contact them on lauragiles21@hotmail.com 
 
Remember, face masks are now compulsory in shops, supermarkets, post offices and on public transport. 

 

This is all for an excellent cause so please do support Laura and Kathy. 

 

 

COUNCIL MAGAZINE 

 

I’ve been asked by the council to include a link to Your Somerset Magazine, a publication from Somerset 

County Council that we usually get through the door.  

 

 

 

https://photos.app.goo.gl/SfuRiKdDqhKXa6b18
mailto:lauragiles21@hotmail.com
https://online.pubhtml5.com/blbl/zlag/#p=1


 

CRICKET REPORT 

 
LSL v Wiveliscombe 2s, 18th July 2020. 

 

The weather held, we had 11, a game at last!!, and a spanking one to boot. . 

 

An agreed toss and Wivey batted first and we showed great promise with the ball. Good to see the new boys Tom 

Lambert and Chris Mellor getting stuck in with the ball and looks like they will both shine in future games.  

 

Sam Jarvis took the new ball and put in a good opening spell. Unfortunately, the newness of the run up for the debutants 

and a South African Wivey captain who swung at most things and got away with it meant we were set a target of 270.  

 

We can do this I thought because I am an optimist. That’s some of the rust removed and we can power our way to a 

big W here. A 170 run defeat was neither here nor there in my opinion as we saw glimpses of things to come in several 

of our batsman and with a couple of senior pro’s to slot back in, this was a great little warm up. 

 

In the midst of this pandemic and a great turn out for Sam Power before the game it’s important to remember we do 

this for fun and that’s exactly what the game was. 

 

The new boys settled into Pat’s abuse and in Dan Lambert we’ve found someone for our resident surgeon and club 

welfare officer Andy Stevenson to hone his skills on . 

 

Thanks to all who managed to get the ground and strip looking so good in such a short space of time. 

 

Smudge 

 

 

WASTE NOT WANT NOT 

All items listed here are free unless stated otherwise. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONTACTS 

 

 

 

About 16 unused white metal shelf 

brackets bought for a project in a 

previous life.  

Contact Jill to arrange for collection. 

 jill@thewaterscompany.co.uk  

 

Metal Shelf Brackets 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Pat Coles has a BT Paragon 

650 phone free to a good 

home. It comes with caller 

display, and answer phone and 

a phone book.  

 

It was new in March 2019 

mailto:jill@thewaterscompany.co.uk


 

Event Contact Tel Email 
Benefice Rector 

Benefice Associate Priest 

Revd Mark Hurley 

Revd Maureen Young 

01823 432222 

01984 667472 

markcsb@gamil.com  
reverendmaureenyoung@gmail.com 

Lydeard St Lawrence  

Church Wardens 

David Young 

Pat Coles 

667472 

ExD 

dryoung47@googlemail.com 
brian.coles.coles@btinternet.com 

 
Tolland  

Church Wardens 

Maureen Canney 

Linda Lloyd 

656236 

623155 

 
linda@goulds-farm.co.uk 

Scarr Chapel Bill Caines 667416 jennyscarr73@hotmail.com 

Bell ringing Janet Bond 667372 janet.jimbond@gmail.com 

Cricket 1st Team Paul Smith  07901 847709  

Junior Cricket Simon Broad 667739 simonbroad3@gmail.com 

Lydeard Lifts Liz McConnell 667375 liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com 

Lydeard Lunch Club Phil Barker   phil_r_barker@yahoo.co.uk 

Parish Council Jonathan Marshall  667323 jejm@hotmail.co.uk 

Pilates Laura Sinclair 07714 276447 pilatesbylauracharlotte@gmail.com  

Post Office Watchet Post Office  631223   

Table Tennis Mel Horner 667347 melhorner@btinternet.com 

Village Agent (LSL) Chrissy Brewer  07535 276680 christineb@somersetrcc.org.uk  

Village Agent (Tolland) Cat Sweatman  07746 340546 cat@somersetrcc.org.uk  

Village Hall Anna Junkison-Broad 667739 annajbroad@hotmail.com 

Web Page Liz McConnell 667375 liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com 

W.I. Alice Beak  01823 433015  

Local Police 

PC Jo Jeffery 

PCSO Louise Fyne 

Non Emergency Number 

07889 657943 

07889 659476 

101 

Joanne.jeffery@avonandsomerset.police.uk 
Louise.fyne@avonandsomerset.police.uk 

 

Community Council  

Oil Orders 
  01603 881888 somersetbuying@af-affinity.co.uk  

           

Lydeard St Lawrence Primary School www.lydeardstlawrenceprimary.co.uk 

LSL Village Web Page www.lydeard-st-l.co.uk 

Benefice Churches www.bishopslydeardbenefice.org 
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